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A Message from the COC 
 
          Sunday 29th September 
 
 
 
I would like to take the opportunity to thank all who made last Sunday’s Endurance Trial 
such a great success.  
 
 
Thank you to the landowners who so graciously let us in, and for their patience and 
support. 
 
 
Thanks to Knockshegowna GAA for the use of their excellent facilities. 
 
 
Thank you to all our club members who helped in setting up selectives, in the office, in 
the kitchen, marshals & timekeepers and everybody who helped in any way, and 
worked so hard in the weeks beforehand to make the event a success for everyone.  
Thanks to all Clubs who helped us also. Running an event is truly a team effort.  
 
 
Lastly, thank you to the competitors who supported our event. Without your support, 
our Endurance Trial would not have been possible. It was exciting for us to be the last 
round of the Motorsport Ireland Endurance Championship and I would like to 
congratulate Shane & Ciaran Maguire on their Championship victory, and all the other 
Competitors on their results.  
 
 
 
 
Yours in Motorsport,  
Tristan Horan 
Clerk of the Course,  
Birr & District Motor Club 
 
 


